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 Upcoming Closure of Dog Exercise Park

A reminder the dog exercise park at the south-west 
corner of our Oval Precinct Redevelopment will close 
in January and reopen when works are complete. The 
Town is very excited to open this new space in 2024.

 Mayor’s Christmas Message
2023 has been another busy yet rewarding year within 
East Fremantle. One of the many highlights was being 
awarded the position as equal number one local 
government, as a ‘place to live’ and as a ‘governing 
organisation’, as determined by the MARKYT® 
Community Scorecard. On behalf of my fellow Elected 
Members and Staff of the Town of East Fremantle, 
I would like to wish each of you a wonderful festive 
season with family and friends and good health in 2024. 

Mayor, Jim O’Neill

Town’s Festive Season Opening Hours
The Town’s administration will close at 12noon on Friday, 
22 December 2023 and reopen at 8:30am on Monday, 
8 January 2024. During this time, calls will be diverted 
to our Call Centre and a core team covering Ranger and 
Technical Services will be available.

Waste Collection Over the 
Festive Season   
Christmas Day (25 December 2023) and New Year’s 
Day (1 January 2024) both fall on a Monday. Therefore 
all waste collections will take place one day after your 
ususal waste collection day. Please refer to the ‘Public 
Holidays’ section (on page 2) of your Waste Calendar.

Swan River Crossings Project  
Did you know? An enhanced design for a new bridge to 
replace the Fremantle Traffic Bridge has been submitted 
by Main Roads for Development Approval (DA). The new 
design, developed in response to community feedback, 
no longer proposes any changes to the existing road 
layout. Key features of the new bridge include:

•	 Two traffic lanes in each direction for road users

•	 Ties into Canning Highway intersection to the south

•	 Wider and safer pedestrian and cyclist paths on each 
side of the new bridge (up to 4 metres wide). 

To read more, head to the Major Projects quick link on 
the Town’s website homepage.  


